

03/01/2017

FOI-1062200

Dear Mr Gilmour,

Thank you for your request of 2nd December 2016 under the Freedom of Information Act (2000). Your exact request was:

"Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 I hereby request the following information from and regarding the Rt Hon Jeremy Hunt MP (Con), Secretary of State for Health (the Health Secretary):

- 1) A list of the internet enabled devices that the Health Secretary uses, for example mobile phone, tablet, Playstation4, desktop computer.
- 2) The names of Internet Service Providers (ISPs) used by the Health Secretary during November 2016 across all internet enabled devices.

The purpose of this request is to gain a feel for the sort of understanding that the Health Secretary has regarding the internet and social media."

I can confirm that the Department holds some information relevant to your request.

The Department issued the Secretary of State a laptop, which can also used as a desktop machine. The Secretary of State is also issued from time to time with a mobile device for overseas travel. These machines access the internet through the Departmental secured network, not through an ISP.

The Secretary of State also owns personal electronic devices. The Department does not hold information in relation to these.

Additionally, we do not hold information about individual ISPs for the Secretary of State's personal mobile devices.

If you have any queries about this email, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within

two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Head of the Freedom of Information Team Department of Health Room G18 Richmond House 79 Whitehall London SW1A 2NS

Email: freedomofinformation@dh.gsi.gov.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Department. The ICO can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

Alison Tingle

Freedom of Information Officer Department of Health

freedomofinformation@dh.gsi.gov.uk